


GRANT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
9 August 2012

Meeting started at 19:00.
22 people were in attendance, including Councilmember Neal, President Ken Osborn; GNA Secretary Jennifer Gomez; GNA Vice-president Leo Gomez(Absent), 9th Council District Field Representative Kari Faithful, Dan Pressburg, Sue Vanzant and others.

Officers Chambers and Ly
Officers passed out an information sheet on pedestrian safety tips, especially important as school is about to begin and there will be increased pedestrian traffic due to children and parents walking to and from school.

The officers also reiterated the contact numbers for the police department:

(562)570-6711 from cell phone or lbpdnorth@longbeach.gov  In addition the community policing phone number is 570-9825 or residents can call 911 from land lines.

9th Council District Representative Kari Faithful

Kari announced the following events in the 9th district:

Saturday, August 18 there will be an I-710 meeting at 10am at Houghton Park.

Thursday, August 23 there will be a budget town hall meeting at Houghton Park. There is also an on-line budget tool that residents can utilize in order to understand and propose alternative solutions to the structural budget deficit. www.longbeach.gov
Kari distributed a corrected flier for the remaining movies in the park.

Saturday, August 25th from 2pm to 8pm will be the Latin Jazz and Blues Festival at Houghton Park.  Bring blankets and lawn chairs.

Thursday, August 30 is the annual harbor cruise. RSVP to Kari

Friday and Saturday August 31st and September 1st is the Houghton Park Skate Jam from 10am to 5pm.

The Veterans Day Parade will be on November 10th. Info at www.lbveteransdayparade.com
Councilmember Steve Neal
Mr. Neal responded to a question regarding jobs at the Port of Long Beach.  He stated that the city was working on a project labor agreement for a local hire preference for all city projects.  Our zip code 90805 is defined as being “local”.  Mr. Neal stated that there were a number of building trade jobs coming and to contact his office for more information.

Mr. Neal also promoted the Jazz Festival and announced that there would be a neighborhood association booth that needs volunteers from the associations to staff and recruit residents for their respective neighborhood associations.  Persons wishing to volunteer should contact Kari.

The Councilmember also discussed the status of development projects in North LB.  He stated that there are “lots of developers interested” in various sites in the 9th district. After which, Mr. Neal summarized recent council action regarding conditional use permits (CUP’s) for corner liquor stores, the EIR for the 710 freeway project, as well as the possible creation of a “master plan” for North LB. Mr. Neal also gave a brief description of proposed cuts to city services due to the ongoing structural budget deficit.

GNA Secretary Jenni Gómez summarized (and distributed copies of) meeting minutes for the July meeting.  They were approved without correction.

Guest Speaker Dan Pressburg, North Long Beach Community Action Group 

Mr. Pressburg gave a brief overview of his concerns as they relate to the 710 freeway project, including the impacts to the LA River levees, which could affect FEMA flood zone rating, the expansion of the arterials and boulevards which could affect both businesses and residents, no computer or 3d modeling of project impacts for hydrology, aesthetics and other project impacts and the lack of appropriate sound walls.

Mr. Pressburg gave a brief summary of the proposed cuts to the PD, including some context on the erosion of the force over the last several years, largely due to the fact that there have been no police academies to replace officers who are retiring.

Secretary Gomez summarized information from the GNA meeting from January, from guest speakers gang detective Chris Zamora and City Prosecutor Haubert.  Jenni also provided a map showing city-wide injunction areas and shootings for 2011, and noted that shootings for the current year are expected to surpass that of last year, as recent mid year calculations show an increase.  Jenni suggested that the association oppose the proposed cuts to the police department and suggested, along with Mr. Pressburg that the GNA and CAG form a coalition of other neighborhood associations to oppose these cuts to city services. 

President Ken Osborn asked if this was the will of the Grant Association and stated that the GNA board serves at the will of its membership.  He requested a show of hands as to who was in support of the proposed action.  All members present voted in favor, and there were no abstentions. 

Councilmember Neal spoke in favor of the “Coalition” idea and gave it his support.

Guest Speaker Esmeralda Flanagan - The Greener Good Farmers Market

Esmeralda gave an overview of the new farmers market in the 9th district.  It is from 3pm to 7:30pm each Wednesday on the northeast corner of Atlantic and Artesia.  Currently they are working on the following:

Getting the lot paved- (this is necessary for when the weather turns wet)

Starting Zumba and Yoga classes

Attracting more farmers and crafts vendors

Esmeralda stated that each vendor pays a 7% stall fee to each vendor, which goes to “The Greener Good”
Other Announcements

Dan Pressburg announced that they were having a clean-up adjacent to DeForest Park, near the historic dairy and creamery at 8am.  There will also be a post clean-up barbeque at his house.

Abbreviations used:  LBPD = Long Beach Police Department; NSC = Neighborhood Service Center; NSB = Neighborhood Service Bureau;  PW = Public Works Department of the City of Long Beach; GNA = Grant Neighborhood Association; COLB = City of Long Beach, CA.; YTD = Year-to-Date;  CPC = Community Presbyterian Church.  NLB= North Long Beach: LB=Long Beach; AQMD = Air Quality Management District; PW=Public Works

Minutes submitted by Jennifer Gómez:  September 3, 2012.


